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PPaarreennttaall  IInnvvoollvveemmeenntt  
 
The District must take steps to ensure that one or both of the parents are present at each PPT 
meeting or are afforded the opportunity to participate at each PPT meeting with respect to decisions 
related to identification, evaluation, educational placement and the provision of FAPE.  If neither 
parent can participate in a meeting at which a decision is made related to changing the IEP of their 
student, Hamden will use other methods to ensure parent participation (including individual or 
conference telephone calls).  
 
If the Hamden is unable to obtain parent participation in a placement decision, the District may 
make a placement decision.  In this situation, we would attempt to ensure parent involvement by 
arranging a meeting at a mutually agreed upon time and place.  Records of phone calls made, or 
attempted, and results of those calls, copies of correspondence sent to parents and any responses 
received, and documentation of visits to parents’ homes or places of employment and results of 
those visits are examples of methods that could be used by our staff. 
 
The District presumes that divorced parents have equal rights under state and federal law to 
participate in all aspects of their child’s education, unless either or both parents do not have 
authority under applicable state law governing matters such as guardianship, separation or 
divorce. 
 
Hamden Public Schools makes reasonable efforts to ensure that parents understand, and are able 
to participate in any group discussions relating to the educational placement of their student.  
Such efforts would include arranging for an interpreter for parents with deafness or whose native 
language is other than English. 
 


